

TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES

JANUARY 9, 2001
This meeting of the Malabar Town Council was held at the Town Hall at 2725 Malabar Road.

ROLL CALL:

MAYOR/CHAIR:

PHILLIP CREWS




VICE-CHAIR:

CHARLENE HORTON 




COUNCIL MEMBERS:
TOM ESCHENBERG








HENRY DEKKER

NANCY TINIO-BORTON






STEVE RIVET - EXCUSED


ADMINISTRATOR:

WILLIAM HALL 




ATTORNEY:


ROB LYERLY 




CLERK:


SUSAN KABANA

Also present were Jim Phelps, Building Official, Chuck McClelland, Fire Chief, Bob Wilbur, Planning and Zoning Chair, Richard Cameron, Trails and Greenways Volunteer Coordinator, and Richard Clements from Frazier Engineering.

The meeting was called to order at 8:00pm by the Mayor.  Prayer and pledge were lead by Mrs. Horton.  There was a moment of silence in respect to the passing of Mr. Cameron’s mother.

ADDITIONS AND DELETIONS: 

None.

CONSENT AGENDA:

MOTION:  Dekker/Eschenberg to approve.  VOTE:  All aye.

Council Minutes 12/4/00.

ATTORNEY:
The Brook Hollow court hearing is set for January 17th at 1:00 pm in Viera.  It is a two panel judge (as opposed to a three panel judge) Rick Torpy’s brother Vince will not sit on the panel due to the obvious conflict.

ADMINISTRATOR:

- The Tower on Crescent is up and will be in use very soon.

- Hall has negotiated a lease agreement with Bell South for a tower at the fire station, he will bringing that issue to Council in the near future.

- The newly paved roads are in the process of being striped, as are additional roads in town.

- He will be requesting to permission to go out to bid for the tennis courts and the basketball court for the FRDAP grant in the near future.  We have received 30,000 square yards of dirt from the Turkey Creek dredge project.  There is no charge for the dirt or the delivery.  He is anticipating that the park will be usable this summer.  His goal is to have it ready by June, barring any unforeseen difficulties.

- We have resolved one issue with St. John’s over the permitting for the Corey Road ditch. 

- St. John’s has agreed to permit the Camelot ditch, we are awaiting a permit from D.O.T. because we must dig under their ROW.

- We are renewing our St. Johns permit for the park, Hall does not anticipate any problems.

- The John Geil issue on Rocky Point is in the hand of the engineers.

- Defers to Richard Cameron, Cameron has a report for Council.

Richard Cameron – the development of the trail head is moving along.  Most of it is mowed and they are pulling out pepper trees.  At the end of the month they will begin chipping some of the debris but cannot use it due to the pepper trees. The County has free mulch that we can bring in.  They are working on removing trash from an existing house that they will be unable to save.  Harris Sanitation has been generous in furnishing a dumpster for the debris.  They are looking for any fill that might be left over from the park project to use on the trail head. They are also making headway on the trails in the adjacent EELS property.

Hall has authorized Cameron and Wilbur to clear the land directly across from the fire station on Malabar Road for vehicle and trailer parking for the equestrians and owners of travel trailers, the land is owned by the Town.   

Cameron and Wilbur met with Zach from the County and scheduled a work day for the 6th of January.  He and Wilbur showed up to help.  They installed signs to identify the trails, they cut the gate in, and did the first work on the land acquired by PT2000.  We now have access to both the Turkey Creek and the EELS property.  

Cameron rode the 100 acres of PT2000 land to see what was there and he is happy to report that trails are already in place and in use by equestrians, bikers, and joggers.  He feels that this land is one of the most pristine in our area.  There are issues of vehicular traffic to address.

They are also looking at a trail using the power line ROW that would connect to the Jordan scrub.  The County is getting ready to remove pepper trees from the Jordan scrub and Cameron has signed up as a park monitor, he can be contacted if a fence is down.  He will be doing weekly rides through the area.  

Cameron is still researching grants to help this project, they are working toward becoming self-funded, they are working on a web site. They have a flyer to spread the information to the public.  He gives much credit to Bob Wilbur who is a tremendous help.  Cameron has a secretary who has volunteered to do all the paperwork.  The support from the community has been phenomenal.

He will be attending an equestrian meeting with a group who is looking for new places to ride, he feels he will get additional help from this group.  Dekker – wants to clarify that this program has nothing to do with the park program (agenda item 5).   Cameron – thanks Council and notes that he is trying his best to make this work harmoniously.  

Hall – Mr. Cameron is a pleasure to work with.  Hall notes that you can start out at the trail head (north of the old schoolhouse) and take the trail all the way to Turkey Creek.  We have a verbal approval for a no match, $50,000 grant to build a restroom at the trail head.  We will be making application.

Dekker – we have an email requesting a traffic light at Corey Road and Malabar Road, feels we should look at this request.  Hall – he would need to write a letter asking for a traffic study.  Eschenberg – objects, why is Corey worse than Weber?  Dekker – we don’t need to put in the light but we can use the information from the traffic study to say yea or nay.  Eschenberg – but if we do this would it set the wheels in motion and we’d end up with a light, like it or not.  Hall – no, they won’t put in any lights that Malabar doesn’t want, we have control over what happens within the corporate limits in Malabar.  Eschenberg – have you ever heard of the State installing a light and it would only be active during rush hour?  Hall – we can control the lights however we need.

CLERK:

The audit was complete in December.  The auditors will present their findings at the next Council meeting.

ACTION ITEMS:

1.  MAYOR’S RECOMMENDATION;  GINNY BROWNING AS ALTERNATE NUMBER 2 FOR THE PARK AND RECREATION BOARD
MOTION:  Dekker/Horton to approve Ginning Browning as alternate number 2 for the Park and Recreation Board.  VOTE:  All aye.

2.  HOME OCCUPATIONAL LICENSE:  GARY CARTER, 2340 HUNTER LANE, GARY CARTER TRIM AND CARPENTRY
Dekker – do you store items at your home?  Carter – no.
MOTION:  Dekker/Tinio-Borton to approve.  VOTE:  All aye.

3.  RENE PURDEN, KRAMER LANE
Rene Purden, 3195 Kramer Lane – would like to have Benjamin Road paved in 2001.  She states that over half of the 13 families that live on Kramer and Benjamin are represented here tonight.  She received information stating that there is support for the resurfacing of specific roads within the town, but before this occurs what about the initial paving of Benjamin Road?  The washboard on Benjamin is so bad you can’t take your child for a bike ride and automobiles need more than just routine maintenance.  When the rains came the buildup on the sides of the road held the water on the road making matters worse.  


Purden heard that the Town agreed to maintain the entire Benjamin ROW if the County would maintain another road within Malabar.  Purden would like to know who made this agreement and what is the ‘other’ road that the County is maintaining?  She understands that Benjamin is scheduled for paving in 2003 but that is not acceptable to the homeowners, they need immediate improvement results.  That the road should be paved in 2001 and before that the road should be scheduled for regular routine maintenance.  Leaves letters with Council from other residents who could not attend the meeting, they are attached to the original minutes.  Thanks Council for their time.


Crews – asks Hall to explain his methodology in regard to the road paving schedule.  Hall – Hall, Atz and Marie were paved last year due to citizen request.  LaCourt was also on that citizen list but it needed too much work and money to be paved this year so it was scheduled for the next year.  The west end of Hall was picked next due to traffic count.  The idea is that LaCourt and Hall equal one mile, which is what is needed to bring the contractor out to pave.  The next mile consists of the west end of Atz road, which was also picked for its traffic count, plus Old Mission.  Benjamin has the least amount of traffic and fell in line next.  Those are strictly Hall’s recommendations and Council can change that list at any time.


Crews – notes that any resurfacing that takes place within the town is done due to necessary maintenance.  Resurfacing costs much less than paving and saves the town thousands of dollars in repairs.  Hall – resurfacing is a thin ¾ inch asphalt cap and is in no way related to what it takes in terms of cash to pave a dirt road.  Crews – but perhaps we can grade Benjamin on a more consistent basis because we do have more paved roads now.


Purden – what about the agreement with the County?  Hall – that agreement was made in 1994 and it was made because Benjamin was split down the middle:  half was owned by the County and half was owned by the Town.  Lot owners on both sides wanted to build but the County and the Town had different road specifications.  It was getting ridiculous when the County was grading one side of the road and we were going down the next day to grade the other side so we made an agreement:  The County would rebuild Benjamin Road up to Malabar standards and we would take over the maintenance, in exchange they took over maintenance on Reese Road.  The agreement was approved by Council and we have accepted the deeds for that part of Benjamin Road.


Horton – would like to see all of the roads paved but LaCourt was part of the original citizen committee request and that is why it is scheduled for paving next.


Crews – will let each speaker card speak for three minutes.


Bill Withers – was on the steering committee that got Atz and Hall paved and he supports Bill Halls methodology in regards to the paving.  LaCourt has 22 houses on it and is next in line.


Roberta Moccia – is for the paving of Benjamin Road before 2003.  It is rarely graded and the washboarding is severe.  It is almost impossible to travel when it is wet and when it is dry her van is being shaken apart.  If it can’t be paved then please grade it on a regular basis.


Dekker – can we tell these people on Benjamin when we can grade the road?  Hall – tomorrow morning we will develop a grading schedule for Benjamin.


Eschenberg – feels that Benjamin is one of the most horrendous roads in town.  Recommends switching Old Mission and the west end of Atz with Benjamin on the paving schedule.  What we need is a published schedule for grading so that people know where they are at on the list.  Can you do that?  Hall – yes.  Eschenberg – can it go on the website?  Kabana – yes.


Gregory Purden – passes on two more letters from residents who could not 

attend.  Does not feel that Benjamin is graded on a regular schedule, if it can’t be paved then at least it should be graded every week.  They are tired of complaining about the condition of the road.


Yvonne Rasor – the grading of the roads is not done correctly.  The sides of 

the road are built up 5 or 6 inches higher than the road itself and there is no way it can drain.  The water just sits there and then the traffic comes through with no marl left on the road because every time it is graded more and more of it gets left on the sides.  She understands that you scrape the road, push the dirt to the sides then come back and crown the road – that is no being done.  Every time the road is graded there are piles of dirt left on the sides so the sides keep getting higher and higher and higher.  When it rains public works comes out and has to cut trenches so that the water will drain.  Why are roads being graded like this?  This has been an ongoing fight for ten years.  And why can’t we put marl down now?  It would be a good base for eventual paving.


Gary Rasor – passes.


Hall – the type of questions asked by Mrs. Rasor would be best answered by our engineer.  The dirt on the sides of the road builds up when it is dry and when it is wet we pull it back in. Purden – would like the engineer to meet us on Benjamin.  Eschenberg – what is the difference in price between marl and crushed shell?  Hall - marl is $30 a load, crushed shell is $60 a load.  Purden – can we be contacted with the grading schedule for Benjamin?  Hall – yes.


Citizen – understands what has been discussed and wants to state that he has lived on Duncil for the past 14 years and it is just as bad.

4.  BOB RITTER, 1630 US HIGHWAY 1

Bob Ritter – has lived here 30 years.  He was hoping to give four perspectives on four matters but due to the agenda he will limit his comments to two matters and bring the other two up at the next Council meeting.


He would like to discuss the Malabar ditch which the Council likes to call the Camelot ditch.  The waters in the eastern side of the state of Florida are divided between the north and the south.  South Florida in the 20’s and 30’s was not a very nice place to live.  It was full of land crabs, misquotes and snakes.  The land crabs were so big they could puncture a bicycle tire.  It was not a comfortable place to live, and along came the idea of draining the everglades:  enter the Army Corp of Engineers.  For 30 years they dug approximately 100 miles of canals and slew-ways to drain the entire south Florida area.  Generally the drainage was toward the east.  These canals were dug and massive pumps were installed to pump water from the west to the east.  Around the end of the 30 years the everglades began to burn and huge clouds of smoke hung over Miami south Florida when the wind was from the west.  About that time a clash of interest occurred in south Florida between the farmers, the sugar cane growers and the developers:  each wanted more land and more drainage, and the citizens began to wonder about their water supply and the wildlife in the area.  


Fast forward to the present time:  almost all of the canals have been dammed and the pumps were reversed to restore water to this area.  He read in the newspaper that the largest undertaking of restoration is to be undertaken in the everglades.  The paper said it would be a 6 billion dollar project.


North Florida has the St Johns River, it is a lazy river that drops only one inch for every mile so what is does is allow for percolation into the aquifer.  The government decided to build a barge across the north of Florida and the remnants of that failed project are still there.  Next the Army Corp was going to straighten the St. John’s River and when they did it increased the water flow and caused sediment build-up in the lakes.  Last week in the paper there was an article to that effect, there are two lakes west of us and south of 1-92 that will be dredged of this sediment at a cost of 7 million dollars.


Four things happened to the St. John’s when they did this.  1) the aquifer was not being replenished due to the increase in the flow of water.  2) the drinking water supply was threatened.  3) they have decided that was the wrong policy and they are trying to return the St. John’s back to its natural state.


It is all about water, the St. John’s River Water Management District says it is our most precious commodity.  And we are draining millions of gallons of water out the Malabar ditch into the Indian River Lagoon.  This is wrong because there is a limited supply of water.  He states that if all the water on earth was a gallon jug less than half a cup would be fresh water, of that most would be frozen in glacier or economically unreachable, subtract that amount from the less than a half cup and there would be a bit more than a tablespoon.  By comparison that is how much drinkable water we have on the earth.  

We have destroyed a habitat.  Mr. Huggins once told Mr. Ritter that there used to be a lake back there and during the winter it was full of white Canadian geese.  This water is being drained by this ditch.  This is bad because we are not recharging the aquifer and we are contributing to the reduction of hydrostatic pressure.  Also, we are polluting the Indian River Lagoon which is America’s most diverse estuary system and just a bit smaller than the Chesapeake Bay.


The discharge of sewage into the Lagoon has been halted.  The shrimp and the oysters are gone.  Ritter quotes Mr. Kerr who states that stormwater run-off is the worse pollution in the Lagoon.


The Malabar ditch was 20 feet wide in 1973, now it is 50 or 60 feet wide in some places.  The same dredging that is taking place in the lakes is happening here.  

The ditch was man-made, it was apparently dug by the County probably about the time all the rest of the canals were being dug.  It appears in the stormwater master plan but only because it is there.  Had it not been there no one would have proposed digging a ditch such as that.  The historical flow of water in Malabar is north to Turkey Creek, south to Goat Creek and west to the St. John’s.  The loss of this fresh water should cease.  The contamination of fresh water should cease.  The hydrostatic pressure should be allowed to build in order to protect from the salt intrusion. 


In conclusion, in thousands of places they have done what he is proposing here.  Water levels have been raised and lowered for almost a hundred years now.   Malabar may be the last vestige of a misguided and short term government policy.  The town can begin to fix it now.  


The Malabar ditch runs right beside, and under, two retention ponds and now we will be running water right under one of those ponds and putting the water into the Indian River. He states that a man on Township has remodeled his home and his entire front yard is a retention pond, and here we are flooding the Indian River Lagoon with water.


Ritter has two other issues that he won’t bring up tonight but he does want to comment on the Parks and Rec item.


He understands that the bond issue was voted down in Malabar but the gentleman from the County is here tonight to ask Council to vote for a special tax.  The ultimate cost to the tax payers when bonds are issued is two to five times the cost of the actual bonds.  He read somewhere that every stadium ever built was a money loosing venture.  The last school board superintendent suggested a bond issue (which failed) and now he is gone but the tax payers are still here.  The people who are working and struggling most are the ones who pay these taxes but Malabar can be different.  Let’s pay as we go, he is opposed to any more bond issues.

Council took a short break.

Crews – without objection he moves agenda item number seven next.

7.  APPROVAL OF SMITH LANE
Clements – this road meets the specifications.

MOTION:  Dekker/Tinio-Borton to approve Smith Lane.  VOTE:  All aye.

5.  CHUCK NELSON, BREVARD COUNTY PARKS AND RECREATION, REQUESTING MOTION TO CREATE THE SOUTH RECREATION SPECIAL DISTRICT

Nelson – this issue was voted on in the South District and passed.  Normally an ordinance is passed by the County Commission, then the cities pass the Special District, and finally the citizens would vote.  Which would make the fact that he is here tonight a mute point.  The other nine cities in the south area have approved the Special District.  Noes that in Malabar the difference is a total of 38 votes, which means that if 19 people had voted differently then this would have passed.  He states that if Malabar does not opt in then the County will have to assess user fees to the people in Malabar who want to use the facilities that the bonds will build and improve.  This process is used elsewhere in the County.  Nelson also notes that as time passes and the value of property increases the actual amount paid by each household will decrease.

MOTION:  Dekker/Horton to not approve getting involved with this referendum.

Dekker – respects Nelson and feels Nelson has worked hard on this issue.  Dekker does not feel this is the right thing to do because we are a small town, we are not a Palm Bay or a Melbourne with a huge tax base.  We have a limited number of citizens and few commercial industries.  For eight and a half years we have been building Malabar Park – building parks takes time.  What we need to look at is what we are doing, there is no one in the area who is doing what Richard Cameron is doing.  In Dekker’s opinion this is Malabar’s contribution.  This is what little Malabar, without a tax base, is contributing to the surrounding area.  It is not everything but it is something that we can offer.


Dekker is willing to pay the user fees and does not like to be threatened with the fact that we can’t swim in a pool on County land.  We have tried to keep our tax base low in Malabar.  Let us finish what we have started and then later on we can look at what we have.  Malabar can’t offer everything but we have things that no other town has.


Eschenberg – the more he has thought about this issue the more he has come to the conclusion that this may not be the best thing for Malabar.  He has thought that maybe there is an alternative way to deal with this issue.  He listened to the arguments regarding the fact that Malabar citizens will be using these facilities and felt bad that we wouldn’t be paying but he felt that we could offer something else.  It seems to him that the citizens in Malabar are very interested recreation and are willing to pay for it.  He thinks maybe we could pass a half of a mill, or one mill, tax for one year.  This would give us the equivalent to the $75,000 that we would get from the County endeavor.


Tinio-Borton – agrees with Eschenberg, thinks it is a good idea.


Horton – had a lot of feedback from many people who did agree with this issue.  Feels that if we vote no on this issue it will send a clear message to the County that we don’t want the boat ramp in Malabar.  Feels that voting on a mill or half mill tax is a good idea.


William Withers, 2324 Candy Lane – passes.


Barbara Pierce, 3410 Huggins Drive – voted against the referendum but is dead set against what Council is proposing to do tonight.  Council is putting on blinders, we need to be a part of Brevard County.


Betty Cleveland, 2575 Coral Way – feels that we should opt in but she can live with Councils vote, this is America.


Richard Cameron, 650 Hall Road – passes.


Murray Hann, 1365 Corey Road – feels that if the Council opts out now, knowing that Malabar citizens will be using the facilities, equates to saying that Malabar wants the ride but doesn’t want to pay the freight.  He agrees that Malabar has done a great job and that Malabar is doing a good job with Malabar park and it does take a long time.  If the County had not passed this referendum then it would take them years to complete what they had planned to do.  He states that parks are just not a single town issue, the town should participate in the County effort.  The citizens in other cities will benefit from the facilities as well as Malabar citizens, it is not right that we won’t be paying for them.


Bob Wilbur – reminds Council that we wouldn’t have our park without state funding.  Connectivity is the term the County is using to describe the connection of the different parks throughout Brevard County, the rest of the County isn’t developing around us, we are a part of it.  He feels that it is foolish of us to opt out.  We should be a partner and participate in this program.  We need to be a contributor, not just a user.


Bill Withers – asks to reclaim his speakers card.  Chuck Nelson has stated on the record that he will continue to work closely with the town staff on park and recreation issues regardless whether or not the town opts in.  Nelson has stated that he does not think the boat ramp will end up in Malabar but by some chance if it does then it would still have to come before Council because it is a land use issue.  He feels that this is a double tax because we are still paying money into the County general fund, where is the money previously spent on parks and rec going now?  His taxable value has increased by over $5000 in three years, and this is a 20 year bond.  In this nation one lives with the vote until it is changed with another vote, that is the American way.


Crews – thinks that this is the first time since he has been in office that the Council has had a unanimous opposite vote from him.

Dekker calls for the question.  Crews approves without objection.

VOTE:  All aye.

Eschenberg – does not want this dropped.  Wants this to go to the Park Board immediately.  He does not feel we should waste any time on this.  The Park Board should figure out how many dollars it will take to do what.  It will be sort of the same thing the County proposed – it should have a list of projects and a projected costs.  We need to work on this now so there is plenty of time to get the word out to the citizens so we can have this as a referendum.  He is all for continued work on recreational facilities within the Town, he just feels there this a better way.  Dekker – agrees, wants us to ask the citizens what they want for recreation within our town.

6.  ORDINANCE 00-11, FIRST READING, LOT SPLITS

MOTION:  Eschenberg/Horton to read by title only.  Mayor approves without objection.  Horton reads:

PROPOSED ORDINANCE NO.  00-11

AN ORDINANCE OF THE TOWN OF MALABAR, BREVARD COUNTY, FLORIDA, AMENDING ARTICLE XVI SECTION 1-16.1(C) OF THE LAND DEVELOPMENT CODE FOR THE TOWN OF MALABAR PERTAINING TO THE MINOR AND MAJOR SUBDIVISION REQUIREMENTS; PROVIDING FOR ADMINISTRATIVE APPROVAL OF LOT SPLITS; PROVIDING FOR APPEALS PROCESS FOR DENIAL OF ADMINISTRATIVE LOT SPLITS;  PROVIDING FOR CONFLICTS; PROVIDING FOR SEVERABILITY; PROVIDING FOR CODIFICATION; AND PROVIDING FOR AN EFFECTIVE DATE.

MOTION:  Eschenberg/Dekker to approve Ordinance 00-11.

Eschenberg – has sat in on Planning and Zoning meetings that discussed this issue and after much discussion he feels that P&Z is satisfied with the results.


Lyerly – there is one item in the second Whereas, need to remove ‘RM-4 and RM-6’ from the second line.

AMENDMENT TO MOTION:  Eschenberg/Dekker to approve as amended.  VOTE:  All aye.

VOTE:  Aye – Tinio-Borton, Horton, Eschenberg, Dekker.

Kabana – it will have its second reading at the January 22nd Council meeting.

DISCUSSION ITEMS:

1.  HOME OCCUPATIONAL LICENSE RESOLUTION/PROCEDURE

Phelps – staff is working on the ‘general provisions’ section of our code and with in that section is the home occupational license issue.  At the present time all home occupational licenses must come before Council for approval and that has caused problems in the past.  The difficulty we encounter is that people make application for their license and they are not able to get it until such time as the Council meets.  Phelps would like to change that so the he has the authorization.  


There are two different issues when looking at home occupational license.  One item is the ‘zoning clearance permit’ (for lack of a better term) which says ‘as a resident you can have a home occupation’.  The way the code is written now if the applicant follows the directions there is no basis to turn them down until they fail to abide by one of the rules, at which time action is taken.  So once they have the zoning we look at the actual license, they pay a $50 fee for the zoning clearance but they are not being licensed in accordance under Section 14, Taxation, but the home occupational license requires them to do both.  He is trying to resolve these issues. 


Phelps suggests if the Council still desires to approve the license then maybe we can put into the ordinance some criteria that can be considered ambiguous or selective so that Council would have some ability to turn them down.  And then if Council elects to do that since it is a land use issue it should probably go before Planning and Zoning for recommendation to Council before approval because we are dealing with a zoning issue.  Phelps is looking for direction from Council before writing the ordinance.


Eschenberg – so you are only asking about this one change of ‘no Council approval’? Phelps – there are some other minor issues.  Eschenberg – has always wondered why Council approves home occupational licenses.  In the past five years he can only remember one person being turned down but even he was eventually approved.  Feels that maybe enforcement should be addressed in the same ordinance.  Pat Thompson’s issue is a prime example.  Phelps – he is working on that issue, he knows of the violations with the people who live across the street from her.


Crews – has concerns, the current method keeps Council informed and allows for face to face contact.  It also gives exposure on the agenda for public advertisement and intervention.  He feels that they don’t take much time during a meeting and since we are a strong form of Council this provides for government oversight.  He feels it is appropriate to continue.


Dekker – is for what Phelps is proposing.  Feels that we are here to serve the citizens, he doesn’t want to make life any more difficult for our citizens.  The Council can always revoke a problem if a mistake has been made.  


Eschenberg – we get a monthly report from Phelps and we could get the information from him.


Tinio-Borton – feels that Council needs to be kept informed, this is something that should be approved by Council.


Crews – he doesn’t object to it being on the consent agenda, that would keep us informed.
 
Horton – feels that what Phelps is asking for is reasonable.


Hall – up until a few years ago there was no staff here and this is one of those things that Council has charge of and Council has never relinquished this power.  He notes that if an issue complies with what is in the code then Council cannot turn it down, so it is almost a mute point having Council approve them.


Crews – sounds like Phelps is getting the direction he has requested.  Home Occupational licenses should show up on the consent agenda.

PUBLIC COMMENTS: None.

REPORTS:  MAYOR, COUNCIL
None of the Council have anything to report at this time.

MAYOR ADJOURNS THE MEETING WITHOUT OBJECTION.
Meeting adjourns at 10:25 pm.








BY:

Mayor Phillip R. Crews, Chair

ATTEST:   

Susan Kabana, CMC

Town Clerk/Treasurer

DATE:

